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Bulletin for the Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time February 27, 2022 

 1st Reading Gospel 

Sun, Feb 27 SIRACH 27:4-7 LUKE 6:39-45 
Mon, Feb 28 1 PETER 1:3-9 MARK 10:17-27 
Tue, Mar 1 1 PETER 1:10-16 MARK 10:28-31 
Wed, Mar 2 JOEL 2:12-18 MATT 6:1-6, 16-18 
Thu, Mar 3 DEUT 30:15-20 LUKE 9:22-25 
Fri, Mar 4 ISAIAH 58:1-9 MATT 9:14-15 
Sat, Mar 5 ISAIAH 58:9-14 LUKE 5:27-32 

W I N D S O R  
Sunday 11:45 am 

 
WO L FV I L L E  

Sunday 10 am 

D I G BY  
Saturday 4 pm 

W E Y M OU T H  
Sunday 11:30 am 

K E NT V I L L E  
Saturday 4 pm 

Sunday 8:30 & 11:45 am 
 

B E R W IC K  
Sunday 8:30 am 

M I DD L ET O N  
Sunday 10:00 am 

BR I D G ET O WN  
Sunday 8:30 am 

AN NA P OL I S  RO Y A L  
Sunday 9 am 

Vision Prayer 

Heavenly Father, by the power of Your Holy 
Spirit, we the faithful of Corpus Christi Parish, ask 

that You bless and sanctify us as we work 
together to implement our Vision.  We ask that 

You guide us as we strive to love bravely, to serve 
radically and to meet all whom we encounter 

with humility and compassion.  Help us to unite 
joyfully and lovingly as followers of your Son, 

Jesus, to take His message with us wherever we 
go.  We know that by Your grace, we can make 
this Vision a reality.  We ask this in the name of 

Your Son, our Lord Jesus Christ.   

Amen. 

TO REQUEST A 
MASS  

INTENTION OR 
MASS  CARD  

CONTACT YOUR 
NEAREST PARISH 

OFF ICE  

http://www.corpuschristins.ca/
https://chalice.ca/select-country/haiti


SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 26 
Digby 4:00 PM Ingrid Jungling by Monika & Family 
Kentville 4:00 PM Charles MacKellop by Dennis & Barb Nash 
SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 27 
Bridgetown 8:30 AM Gillian Beckner by the Family 
Berwick 8:30 AM Liturgy of the Word with Communion 
Kentville 8:30 AM All Corpus Christi Parishioners 
Annapolis Royal 9:00 AM For the intentions of Cynthia Gilbert by Marilyn Harry 
Middleton 10:00 AM Wilfred "Yogi" Muise by Rose Longley 
Wolfville 10:00 AM Hector Luna by Sequeira Family 
Weymouth 11:30 AM Alan Amirault by Ronald Muise 
Kentville/Online 11:45 AM Lorraine Pottie by Hattie O'Rourke 
Windsor 11:45 AM Ruth Fader by Joe & Ann Troke 
MONDAY, FEBRUARY 28 
Kentville/Online 8:30 AM Fr John MacPherson & Fr Keith Billard by Helen Walsh 
TUESDAY, MARCH 1 
Kentville/Online 8:30 AM Michael Walsh by his mother, Helen Walsh 
Digby 6:30 PM Anne Hutchinson by Pam & Family 
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 2   ASH WEDNESDAY 
Bridgetown 9:00 AM Intentions of Darren Porter by Tom & Lois Porter 
Kentville 9:00 AM Armeline Guay by Selba Perkins 
Weymouth 10:30 AM Lillian Melanson by her daughter, Joan Nelson 
Annapolis Royal 4:00 PM Tommy McClafferty by Mary Gilbert 
Berwick 6:30 PM Bernie Fitzgerald by his Wife & Son 
Digby 6:30 PM Elma Robicheau by the Family 
Kentville 6:30 PM Joe Smolenaars by Marie Pierik & Family 
Middleton 6:30 PM Liturgy of the Word with Communion 
Windsor 6:30 PM Liturgy of the Word with Communion 
Wolfville 6:30 PM Liturgy of the Word with Communion 
THURSDAY, MARCH 3 
Kentville/Online 8:30 AM Margaret Steeves by Carolyn Gilbert 
Weymouth 10:30 AM Derek Doucet by Marion & Greg MacDonald 
FRIDAY, MARCH 4 
Kentville/Online 8:30 AM Tom Coffey by Theresa Coffey 
Digby 9:00 AM Vanessa Gennette by the Levings Family 
SATURDAY, MARCH 5 
Digby 4:00 PM Mike Beveridge by Marion 
Kentville 4:00 PM Armeline Guay by Diane Loranger 
SUNDAY, MARCH 6 
Bridgetown 8:30 AM Mona Bateman by Nancy Rent 
Berwick 8:30 AM Terence Thompson by St Joseph's CWL 
Kentville 8:30 AM Liturgy of the Word with Communion 
Annapolis Royal 9:00 AM Bob Emin by his wife, Ardath Emim 
Middleton 10:00 AM Jake Stephen by Carolyn Gilbert 
Wolfville 10:00 AM For all those ill with COVID-19 by Linda Gordon 
Weymouth 11:30 AM For the Health of Mary Comeau by Cathy LeBlanc 
Kentville/Online 11:45 AM Evelyn Sullivan by Theresa & Floyd Preston 
Windsor 11:45 AM All Corpus Christi Parishioners 



 You can arrange Confession 
by appointment.   

Call or email your nearest 
Parish Office. 

Call your nearest Parish 
Office to arrange a 

Baptism. 

 

 

 If you are planning on 
getting married at a Corpus 
Christi church, contact the 
Parish Office nearest you.  

To register in the next 
First Communion or 

Confirmation class, or 
to get more 

information about 
Children’s Faith 

Formation, contact  

Jennifer Moore 
familylifeandyouth@ 

corpuschristins.ca 

902-799-1250 

 
Exploring becoming Catholic?  
Contact the Kentville Parish 

Office. 

MASKS MUST BE WORN 

The formal gathering limit is now 50% of a 

room or venue’s capacity. 

Household or close social groups that do not 

need to be distanced is now up to 25 persons. 

You must stay home and participate online  

if you have any Covid symptoms  

Communion may only be received in the hand  

You are encouraged to use the hand sanitizers 

provided at the entrance to the church 

You can review all the protocols at the 
Archdiocese website. 

Limit washroom use as much as possible 

Proof of vaccination is not required, however 

everyone is encouraged to get vaccinated 

 The Saturday 4pm Mass at Corpus Christi St. 

Joseph Kentville requires Proof of Vaccination. 

Collection baskets will remain at the entrances/

exits for weekly offerings.  Consider making your 

offering via e-transfer or PAR. 

Daily Mass attendance must follow these 

protocols. 

Covid Guidelines were updated by the  
Province as of February 14, 2022. 

Prayer to St .  Joseph  
 

Hail, Guardian of the Redeemer, Spouse of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary. To you God entrusted his 

only Son; in you Mary placed her trust; with you 
Christ became man. Blessed Joseph, to us too, 

show yourself a father and guide us in the path of 
life. Obtain for us grace, mercy and courage, and 

defend us from every evil.  Amen.  
Prayer: © Libreria Editrice Vaticana 

mailto:familylifeandyouth@corpuschristins.ca
mailto:familylifeandyouth@corpuschristins.ca
https://www.halifaxyarmouth.org/covid-19-update/item/phase-5-letter-from-archbishop-dunn?category_id=389


Corpus Christi St. Monica  
CWL President is Bernadette Burns 

bernadetteburns54@gmail.com 

(902) 765-8643 
 

Corpus Christi St Louis  
Contact person is Eloise Mailman. 

eloise.mailman@gmail.com 

(902) 532-2205 

Corpus Christi St. Joseph 
Contact Pat Crossman:  pcrossman@eastlink.ca   

902-385-6760 

Knights of Columbus - Greenwood 
and Middleton 

Hughie Bagnell is the Grand Knight 
for Bishop Gallagher Council 6297 

(902) 680-5238 
hughie.bagnell@gmail.com   

 
The contact for St Anthony Berwick  is Leon Zwicker.  

He is the representative for the Greenwood/
Middleton Knights of Columbus. 

e_zwicker@yahoo.ca 
 (902) 847-5746 

 

Knights of Columbus - Windsor/St. John 
Gary Brown 

garydbrown2003@yahoo.ca  
 

Knights of Columbus Council 5030 meet at  
St. Joseph, Kentville 

In person meetings will resume when Covid protocol 
allows.  For more info contact John 
Boulter johnboulter7@gmail.com 

Please fill in 
your 
information 
(name, address 
and phone 
number) on 
your offering 
envelopes for 

several weeks so that the office staff 
can update our Parish Register.  
Thank you!! 

If you need envelopes, please 
contact the Kentville Parish Office. 

As Lent approaches, we open our hearts to the 
incredible love of God, revealed when the cross 
is transformed to the hope of new life in Christ.   

May the crucifix be at the heart of our Catholic 
homes as a symbol of our faith, trust, and 

gratitude.   

We have a selection of affordable crucifixes in 
wood or metal.      

Please contact Mary Crooks at   
902-825-6495 for more information. 

mailto:bernadetteburns54@gmail.com
mailto:eloise.mailman@gmail.com
mailto:pcrossman@eastlink.ca
mailto:hughie.bagnell@gmail.com?subject=Knights%20of%20Columbus%20inquiry
mailto:e_zwicker@yahoo.ca
mailto:garydbrown2003@yahoo.ca?subject=Knights%20of%20Columbus
mailto:johnboulter7@gmail.com


Please keep our young persons preparing for 
the Sacraments of Reconciliation and First 

Communion in your prayers.  They are meeting 
with our director of Family Life and Youth, 
Jennifer Moore, on a weekly basis as they 

journey toward the Sacraments.   

Please continue to pray for the Youth of 
Corpus Christi who are preparing for the 
Sacrament of Confirmation and keep the 

leaders who are accompanying them on their 
journey in your prayers. 

 Knights of Columbus Council 5030  

Application forms are now available for the 
Simon J. Khattar Scholarship and the Council 
5030 Scholarship.  Scholarships are open to 
applicants who are practicing Catholics of good 
moral character, who are residents of Nova 
Scotia, who have completed Nova Scotia grade 
12 or attending first year University, College, or 
Community College beyond the secondary level 
and who are in need of financial assistance.   
Application forms can be obtained by e-mail 
from dvinters@gmail.com or 
johnboulter7@gmail.com  

Knights of Columbus 
Scholarship Opportunity 

Little Church Registration 

Little Church takes place during the Liturgy of the Word at Sunday 
Mass.  This children’s liturgy of God's word invites children to 

experience the elements of the liturgy through music, prayer, readings 
and interactive reflections adapted to their understanding.  

           Parents are welcome to accompany their children or stay in 
Mass while children participate in Little Church.  

In keeping with Covid Guidelines,  
please register WEEKLY. 

https://forms.gle/4h36omaz8NbJuZn67


Families are invited to Join Jennifer Moore, our 
Director of Family Life and Youth on a Lenten 
Journey.  The Journey is for all families and will 
include online sessions and family activities to do 
at home as you and your children journey 
toward Easter. 

Learn about Jesus’ ministry, His miracles and 
meet His Apostles as you participate in fun 
activities.  Join our friend the Donkey all through 
Lent as you Follow Jesus. 

Contact Jennifer Moore at 
familylifeandyouth@corpuschstins.ca for more 
information.   

Register for The Journey 

Youth in Grades 5 through 8 are invited to 
participate in Living Lent with our Director of 
Family Life and Youth.   

Through scripture, Living Lent will focus on the 
last seven days of Jesus' life and consider the last 
words He spoke and the forgiveness He offered.  

Register for Living Lent 

https://forms.gle/KJBqMcQnC7nUqktH9
https://forms.gle/ibVt4PNPLwFqmLoN7


The season of Lent begins this week with Ash Wednesday on March 2.   
We will keep you updated here about Mass Times and Lenten programs.  We will also be sending out 

regular emails so be sure you are signed up at Flocknote so you don’t miss out.    
 

Plus, we are going to be undertaking a special Lenten project this year:   
Corpus Christi Good Samaritans.   

 

Check out the details on the next page and watch your inbox for more details!!! 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 2 
Bridgetown 9:00 AM 
Kentville 9:00 AM 
Weymouth 10:30 AM 
Annapolis Royal 4:00 PM 
Berwick 6:30 PM 
Digby 6:30 PM 
Kentville 6:30 PM 
Middleton* 6:30 PM 
Windsor* 6:30 PM 
Wolfville* 6:30 PM 
* Liturgy of the Word with Communion  

When fasting is 
required, it applies to 
those aged 18 through 
59.  When fasting, a 
person is permitted to 
eat one full meal, as 
well as two smaller 

meals that together are not equal to a full meal. 
Those age 14 and over are required to observe 
abstinence from meat when decreed. 

“In accordance with the prescriptions of canon 1253, the Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops 
decrees that the days of fast and abstinence in Canada are Ash Wednesday and Good Friday.” 

www.cccb.ca 

https://corpuschristins.flocknote.com/


The Atlantic Ignatian Spirituality Ministry is 
offering online sessions guided by Fr. Charles 
Pottie, SJ and Fr. Earl Smith, SJ. Both are 
seasoned Ignatian spiritual directors. 
 
In this series you are invited to: 
• Pray with scripture passages and Ignatian 

spirituality themes. 
• Discover the richness of listening to each 

other in spiritual conversation on the 
prayer experience. 

• Appreciate the richness and bond of an 
online faith community. 

 
 

Here are the details: 
 

Day:  Thursday 
Dates: March 3, 10, 17, 24, 31 & April 7 

Time: 7:00 to 8:15 pm  
Where: ONLINE  

 
If you are interested in 

participating in this 
Lenten Series email 

islent2022@gmail.com 

This Lent, join with your fellow Parishioners 
from Windsor to Weymouth and participate in 
Good Samaritans for Lent.  This Lent, do some 
good by imitating the actions of the Good 
Samaritan in caring for others.  Do a good deed 
a day during Lent and share your good deeds 
by emailing them to your Liaison.  

  

We’ll share all our good deeds anonymously by posting them on the bulletin boards at our 
churches and via Flocknote to remind us how good it is to do for others in a spirit of selfless 
sacrifice.  You’ll receive regular emails during Lent highlighting these good deeds and with 
suggested activities, a reading, article or other Lenten devotion. 

Do you eat pancakes on Shrove Tuesday?  Also known as Pancake 
Day, it is the day before Ash Wednesday. 

Do you know that Shrove Tuesday was traditionally the day when 
people went to confession before the start of Lent and were 
“shriven” (absolved from their sins). A bell would be rung to call 
people to confession. This came to be called the “Pancake Bell” 
and is still rung today in some places.  

mailto:islent2022@gmail.com


In preparation for this 2023 Synod of Bishops, Pope 
Francis has asked all of the bishops to consult and 

pray with their own dioceses to help determine how 
synodality is being lived out in their midst and how 
we need to grow in our experience of journeying 

together. 

Responses are coming in steadily for the Archdiocesan 
external consultation survey – thank you for helping promote this initiative! This is part of our synod outreach, 
and part of how we hope to better engage those outside our walls.  Please continue to share this survey with 
people you know who may not currently participate in our Church. Personally inviting people you know is the 
best way to spread the word about this process while also starting a conversation with those around you. 

Until the end of February, they want to hear from people who are not currently engaged in our Church, The 
online survey is for those who do not attend Mass or consider themselves involved with our Church.  

The survey is short, open-ended, and anonymous. Please take some time to share this survey with people you 
know who are not part of our Church. They can be fallen away Catholics or people with no experience in the 

Catholic Church. A personal invitation from someone they know will be our best tool for this phase of the 
process.  

Visit www.halifaxyarmouth.org/synod for more information.  

Invite Others 

There’s a Place for Everyone 

Sometimes the word “synod” refers to an assembly 
of the Synod of Bishops – which happens once every 
three years.  Recent synods have examined themes 

such as new evangelization, the family, young people 
and the Amazon.  The next Synod of Bishops, in 
2023, will focus on the topic of synodality itself. 

Prayer for the Synod 
 

We stand before You, Holy Spirit, as we gather together in Your name. With You alone to guide us, 
make Yourself at home  in our hearts; Teach us the way we must go and how we are to pursue it. 
We are weak and sinful; do not let us promote disorder. Do not let ignorance lead us down the 

wrong path nor partiality influence our actions. Let us find in You our unity so that we may journey 
together to eternal life and not stray from the way of truth and what is right. All this we ask of You, 
who are at work in every place and time, in the communion of the Father and the Son, forever and 

ever. Amen. 

You can also download and print paper copies of the survey to give to people who are interested in 
participating but unable to complete an online survey. They can fill it in and mail it to the address 

on the survey. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/hfxyarsynod
http://www.halifaxyarmouth.org/synod?fbclid=IwAR31V_hIASEfEDWkJUBDZrpWFieqZGX-W1JW8uvAaPWM9pamcBBpzEfyIWo
https://www.halifaxyarmouth.org/images/websections/pastoralplan/Assembly/2021_Synod_Assembly/2022.02.14_External_Survey_ENG_3pp.pdf




“Breaking Open the Word” has resumed at Corpus 
Christi St Anthony in Berwick.  All are welcome to join in 
on Tuesdays at 10 am in the church hall.  

Please note that you must be vaccinated to participate 
in accordance with Covid requirements set out by the 
Province. 

The WAY OF THE CROSS will take place 
at Corpus Christi St. Monica in Middleton 
at 2:00 pm on Fridays during Lent.   The 
dates are: 

March 4 

March 11 

March 18 

March 25 

April 1 

April 8 

All parishioners are invited to share in this 
Lenten devotion which will be led by St. 

Monica's Catholic Women's League.   

Prayers for the Sick will be offered on the 
First Saturday of Lent, March 5, at 11:00 
am at Corpus Christi St. Monica in 
Middleton .   

All parishioners are invited as we lift up 
our prayers for our loved ones through 
the intercession of Our Mother 
Mary.  The Sorrowful Mysteries and 
Mary's Way of the Cross will be led by St. 
Monica's Catholic Women's League.   



Did you know that each church 
in our Corpus Christi Parish has 
its own email address? Make 

sure to add your Community's 
email to your address book.  

 
St. John 

windsor@corpuschristins.ca 

St. Francis 
wolfville@corpuschristins.ca 

St. Joseph 
kentville@corpuschristns.ca 

St. Anthony 
berwick@corpuschristins.ca 

St. Alphonsus 
bridgetown@corpuschristins.ca 

St. Monica 
middleton@corpuschristins.ca 

St. Louis 
annapolisroyal@corpuschristins.ca 

St. Patrick 
digby@corpuschristins.ca 

St. Joseph 
weymouth@corpuschristins.ca 

 

We’ve used the names of 
our communities for these 

emails to make them easy to 
remember and easy to spell.  
No worrying is it St.John or 
St.John’s? Is it Saint or St?, 
etc, etc.  Just the name of 
the town and the name of 

the parish!!  Easy Peasy!! 

mailto:windsor@corpuschristins.ca
mailto:wolfville@corpuschristins.ca
mailto:kentville@corpuschristns.ca
mailto:berwick@corpuschristins.ca
mailto:bridgetown@corpuschristins.ca
mailto:middleton@corpuschristins.ca
mailto:annapolisroyal@corpuschristins.ca
mailto:digby@corpuschristins.ca
mailto:weymouth@corpuschristins.ca


Are you carrying burdens that weigh you 
down? 

Do you wish to be free of these burdens? 
 

Join Deacon Dave and the team for Unbound  
And be free to be with the Lord 

 
“UNBOUND DESIRES TO  SEE EVERY PERSON 

FIND FREEDOM IN THE FATHER’S LOVE.” 

Unbound teaches how to listen and respond in five 
key areas as you seek greater freedom and learn 
how to help others do the same. Each key 
incorporates practical direction on how to respond 
to the grace that unlocks the door and sets us free.   

Here are the details for Unbound: 
Day:  Wednesday 
Starts: March 2 

Time: 6:30 pm to 8:30 pm 
Where: ONLINE via Zoom 
Register by: February 23 

To Register or for more info  
Email Deacon Dave 

 

Due to Covid there will be no in person sessions. 

Interested?  Curious? Have a Question? 
Want to know more?   

Ready to register? 
Contact Deacon Dave 
davehasler21@gmail.com 

Here are the details for Alpha: 
Day:  Thursdays 

Time: 6:30 pm to 8:30 pm 
Where: ONLINE via Zoom 

New participants are always welcome! 
  Contact Claudette and Eric Sturk at 

claudettesturk@gmail.com and include your 
name and phone number. 

The Formation Collection will take place on March 5 
& 6. Please support the pastoral initiatives of 
Archbishop Dunn by donating to this year’s 
collections.    Money raised through this collection 
will support the Vocations office and Holy Cross 
University Chaplaincy. These efforts require time, 
human resources and financial support and we have 
set a budget of $100,000 for the coming year. 
With your help we can achieve this goal. 
 
How can you help? 

1. Sign up for monthly giving by automatic 
bank withdrawal (send void cheque) or 
Credit Card 

2. Donate online at halifaxyarmouth.org, 
using the “Donate” button 

3. Mail your cheque to the Catholic 
Diocesan Centre at 101-1559 Brunswick St, 
Halifax NS B3J 2G1 

4. Place your envelope in the Sunday 
collection at your parish. 

Please prayerfully consider your donation to the 
Formation Collection. 

Formation  
Collection 

mailto:davehasler21@gmail.com
mailto:davehasler21@gmail.com?subject=Unbound%20Inquiry
mailto:davehasler21@gmail.com?subject=Unbound%20Inquiry
mailto:claudettesturk@gmail.com
http://www.halifaxyarmouth.org/


www.corpuschristins.ca 
YouTube:  www.youtube.com/corpuschristins 
Facebook:  www.facebook.com/corpuschristins 
Instagram:   @corpuschristins 

Box 486  
48 Belcher St 
Kentville, NS 

B4N 3X3 
902-678-3303 

Box 190  
110 Queen St. 

Digby, NS 
B0V 1A0 

902-245-2115 

Jennifer Hilborn 
ParishOffice_Kentville@CorpusChristiNS.ca 

Pam Cosman 
ParishOffice_Digby@CorpusChristiNS.ca 

The Kentville Parish Office is open  
Monday, Tuesday and Friday  

from 9 am to Noon 

Thank you for all your 
generous donations to 

Corpus Christi.   

Thank you for your donations to Corpus Christi. 
 

Your Parish Administrative Team, that includes many 
volunteers, manages the counting of collections each 
week, making bank deposits, doing the bookkeeping, 
issuing annual tax receipts, and many other aspects 
of Parish Giving. 
 

You can donate through: 
• Weekly offering envelopes 
• Cash donations in the collection basket at Mass 
• E-transfers directly to Corpus Christi's bank 
account: finance@corpuschristins.ca 
• PAR - pre-authorized remittances from your bank 
account to Corpus Christi's bank account 
• Mailing a cheque to the Kentville Parish Office. 

The Digby Parish Office is open  
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday  

from 9:30 am to 5 pm 

mailto:ParishOffice_Kentville@CorpusChristiNS.ca
mailto:PARISHOFFICE_DIGBY@CORPUSCHRISTINS.CA
mailto:finance@corpuschristins.ca



